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Officers:

Election Date:  01/01/2008

Term End Date:  31/12/2009  

· Chair: Seán McLoone

· Vice Chair: Christopher James

· Secretary: Kang Li

· Treasurer: Maire O’Neill

· Student Representative: Suba Subramaniam, Emine Aydal

· GOLD Coordinator: Yang Yang

· Industry Liaison: Nihal Sinnadurai

· Electronic Communications: Jeremy Newberry 

· Membership Development : Adam Jastrzebski, Ali Rezazadeh and Emine Aydal 

· Section Newsletter Editors:  Brian Harrington, Charles Turner 

· Women In Engineering: Theresa Schofield  

· Chapter Coordinator: Izzet Kale

· Nominations & Appointments: Roland Saam 

· Republic of Ireland: James Christie 

· Awards & Fellows: Charles Turner 

· Conference Coordination: Marwan Al-Akaidi  


http://www.ieee.org.uk for details
Membership:

The UKRI Section membership as of mid-March 2008 is 9466. This includes 125 Fellows, 684 Senior Members, 5784 Members, 1258 Graduate Student Members and 695 Student members.
Meetings: 

The section, through its 27 chapters and 4 affinity groups held over 175 technical meetings in 2007, the largest number of meeting held by the Section to date.
Collaboration with National Society:

The Section continues to collaborate with the IET (formerly IEE) and the British Computer Society and is in the process of finalising a MOU with Engineers Ireland. The Section is also in the process of establishing links with CIMA (Chartered Institute of Management Accounts)
Activities in the near future: 

The major event for the UKRI Section in 2008 is the Region 8 Student Branch and Gold Congress which is being held at Queen Mary College, London from 28th August - 1st September 2008. An IEEE job fair is also planned for the 1st September. The Electronics System-Integration Technology Conference (ESTC-2008) is also being hosted by the Section’s CPMT chapter from the 1st - 4th September 2008 at Greenwich, London.
Best practices:

· The Section’s Life Members Affinity Group History is championing the IEEE Oral Histories program - collecting the thoughts and memories of the UKRI pioneers in our field.

· Our membership development team have collected valuable feedback from non-renewing members through personal email communication.

· The Section is currently piloting web and pod casting of events as a means of providing a better service to its members who are spread over a large geographical area.
· The Section Executive has established a student activities sub-committee so that more student volunteers have the opportunity to engage with Section activities at an Executive Level. 
Topics to be discussed in Malta:
· Membership retention issues, particularly with regard to the perception among many members that IEEE is becoming faceless machine.
· The need for IEEE Piscataway to provide better L31 reporting, editing and monitoring facilities
· Region support for additional delegates to attend Sections Congress in Quebec City
